STRATFORD IRRIGATION DISTRICT
0Old Gin
19813 Madison Avenue, Stratford, CA 93266
September 16, 2021

The Board of Equalization meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by President Charles
Meyer. There being no objections heard, the meeting was adjourned.

The regular meeting of the Stratford Irrigation District Board of Directors was called to
order at 10:03 a.m. by President Charles Meyer. Other Directors present were M. Newton, S.
Stanton and T. Azevedo. Director Bill Newton absent. Others present were Manager R. Silva,
Secretary W. Areias and C. Andrew.

A motion was made by Dir. S. Stanton, seconded by Dir. M. Newton and carried to
approve the minutes of the August 19, 2021 meeting.

The current financial report was presented by Treasurer W. Areias and included the
following bills for payment:

LC & IC (Wtman,PG&E,Spraying) $ 5,620.27
Kings River Water Association — Assmt 19,372.83
Kings River Water Quality Coalition 114.00
Wendee Areias (Payroll) 554.10
IRS (EFT — payroll withholdings) 91.80

A motion was made by Dir. M. Newton, seconded by Dir. T. Azevedo and carried to pay
the bills as listed. -

Copies of a Budget Update report for the period ending August 31, 2021 were distributed
and reviewed by the Board.

Manager Silva reported that Pine Flat storage is 199,775 a/f; total storage is 292,874 a/f.
The natural flow is 104 c.f.s. SID storage is a total of approximately 4,300 a/f. There was 3,768
a/f of the Stratford ID-Lemoore Canal “A” water delivered and 1,082 a/f of Stratford ID’s River
water. Stratford had 523 a/f left on the cards. Stratford ID also paid back Lemoore Canal the
821 a/f owed from a previous year.

Manager Silva reported at Lemoore Canal’s September meeting that if it is another dry
year that Lemoore Canal may not run next year or if they do it will be no more that 15-20 days.

KRWA - Mr. Silva reported that there is nothing new to report. Meeting is next week.

Director M. Newton stated that there was nothing new to report concerning the South
Fork Kings Groundwater Sustainability Agency. Mr. Silva received a phone call from Alex



Pytlak, he would like Stratford I.D. to provide how much water is delivered on individual
parcels in its boundary. :

A motion was made by Dir. M. Newton, seconded by Dir. S. Stanton and carried to levy
an assessment of $30.00 per acre for the 2021-2022 year.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:20 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

iy Lo

Wendee Areias, Secretary




